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June 19, 2023 

 

 
Re: Treeless Homes in Hillhurst and West Hillhurst 

 

 
Dear Councillor Wong, 

 

 
The West Hillhurst Board of Directors is concerned with the number of new 

developments that have not adhered to the City’s tree requirements for new homes 

bylaw. Roughly forty recent developments have not complied with the tree requirements 

for new homes. 

 https://www.calgary.ca/development/home-building/new-home-trees.html 

 

Under Land Use Bylaw 5 section 346.1, trees are to be planted within one year of home 
completion and maintained for a minimum of two years. This is a complaint driven 
system with no follow up to enforce the bylaw. A development inspector has explained 
that complaints filed more than 24 months after completion are dismissed. 

 
The City’s website does not mention a time limit on complaints or how and where to file 
them. Neglecting to enforce the City’s tree planting bylaw directly undermines the 
objectives of the City’s climate emergency declaration. 

 
Given how widespread the violations have been, we request that the bylaw be amended 
in such a way as to ensure that compliance is specifically shown to be the responsibility 
of City staff, perhaps through a developer bond or scheduled inspection, rather than 
limited to citizen complaints. 

Thank you for your assistance, 

 
WHCA Board of Directors 


